City of Hyattsville

Memo

To: City Council

CC: Tracey Nicholson, City Administrator

Ron Brooks, City Treasurer Taylor Robey, City Planner

From: Jim Chandler, Assistant City Administrator

Date: April 25, 2022

Re: Hyattsville Crossing Business Improvement District (BID) – Phase I Feasibility Study

The purpose of this cover memorandum is to provide the City Council with a summary of the findings Hyattsville Crossing Business Improvement District (BID) – Phase I Feasibility Study.

In June 2021, the City of Hyattsville commissioned HR&A Advisors, and its sub-consultant Brick & Story, to perform a two-part feasibility to assess the creation of a Business Improvement District (BID) to support land areas around the newly renames Hyattsville Crossing, formerly Prince George's Plaza.

The first phase of assessment was to (1) assess market conditions, (2) perform stakeholder interviews, (3) develop boundary recommendations and (4) perform a financial analysis.

The consulting team will be presenting the attached findings and recommendations at the May 2, 2022 City Council meeting and will be available to answer questions, both during the meeting and via email follow-up as necessary.

The project team anticipates commencing Phase II in June with additional comprehensive stakeholder interviews of the balance of property owners and businesses owners to form a steering committee. Phase III is an implementation action which will include a BID application, public hearings and related actions necessary to inform legislative requests to the State of Maryland for the 2023 Legislative Session.